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Residents ‘walk across state’

Home Time
By Tranda Watts

Multi-county Extension Agent

An eight-week health and fitness
program, Walk Kansas, has been
completed in Decatur County.

The fitness program, sponsored
by Decatur County K-State Re-
search and Extension , was open to
adults, students and children 5 and
older. Thirty-six Decatur County
residents, six teams, participated in
the program this first year.

The goal  is to encourage 30 min-
utes or more of moderate-intensity
aerobic exercise five or more days
a week. Walking is encouraged be-
cause it is an exercise most people
can do, and are encouraged to keep
doing once the program is complete.

Miles or minutes of exercise were
logged as teams  tried to accumulate
423 miles to “walk” across Kansas.

Decatur County’s teams were:
Walk ’Til We Drop, Skinny Wan-
nabees, S Miles 2 U, Mod Squad,
Choc-a-holics, and the Calm Gals.
Four teams walked all the way
across Kansas and part way back,
Walk ’Til We Drop, Skinny Wan-
nabees, S Miles 2 U and the Mod
Squad.

The team which turned in the
most miles was Walk ’Til We Drop,
with a combined total of 670 miles
in eight weeks. Team members were
Pat Brown (captain), Lenora Sod-
erlund, Dori Pauls, Ruth Wolfram,
Judy Ostmeyer  and Theresa Brown.

Dana Marintzer, a member of the
Skinny Wannabees, turned in the
most miles, 198,  by one person.
during the eight-week program. She
was followed closely by Fern Moore
with 151 miles, Mrs. Wolfram with
148, Rhonda Wildeman with 147,
Mrs. Pauls with 129 and Pat Brown
with 127.

The oldest walker was Ruth
Wennihan, a member of the S Miles
2 U team.

Participants gathered at the Ex-
tension Office on Thursday to cel-
ebrate their accomplishments. Par-
ticipants voted the Skinny Wan-
nabees as the team with the most
creative name.

Captains of the other five teams
were Angela Musgrave (Calm
Gals), Donna Sauvage (Skinny
Wannabees), Byron Hale (Mod
Squad), Linda Schroer (Choc-a-
holics), and Rhonda Wildeman (S
Miles 2 U).

The extension office and the 2003
walk participants would like to chal-
lenge other Decatur County resi-
dents to participate next year.

Tranda Watts is multi-county ex-
tension specialist in food, nutrition,
health and safety for Decatur, Gove,
Norton, Sheridan, and Trego coun-
ties. Call her at 785-443-3663 or e-
mail twatts@oznet.ksu.edu. For
more information, contact the
county extension office, 475-8121.

Selden News
By Jacque Boultinghouse

Good Samaritan News
Residents continued the “Walk

for Health” program on Tuesday,
which encourages exercise. The
Men’s Gathering shared a story en-
titled, “The Story of Daniel Blue,”
attended by Art Nelson, Harold
Demmer, Dennis Sloan and Lester
Chambers. Ellen Horn served Social
Hour. Afternoon gardening in-
volved planting geraniums, joined
by Dena Gillespie, Art Nelson,
Vergie Nygren, and Ivah Alex-
ander.

Wednesday’s Bible study was
held by Mert McEvoy. Volunteers
Dorothy Alstrom and Phyllis Berry
shared nail care with the ladies. So-
cial Hour was served by Ellen Horn.
Bingo concluded the day’s activi-
ties.

Spelling Fun was held on Thurs-
day. Catholic Mass was led by Fa-
ther Mathew, assisted by Rosella
Meitl, and John and Henrietta
Juenemann. Residents attending
were Ruby McKenna, Bonnie Wes-
kamp, Lois Buchholz, and Harold
Portschy. Volunteer Fern Moore
shared stories from “Chicken Soup

for the Soul,” and Samuel Smith
served Social Hour.

Current Events were read Friday,
attended by Ivah Alexander, Harold
and Eleanore Demmer, Ella Peter-
son, Helen Styles, Elfie Brown,
Hattie Olson and Vergie Nygren.

Dennis Brown led morning devo-
tions Saturday. A baby shower was
held in the afternoon for expectant
mother Andrea Burmaster, a former
employee. She was given sugges-
tions on being a new mother and
names for the baby by residents
Kathryn Post, Clarice Leake, Dena
Gillespie, Ruby Shuler, Geraldine
Hudson, Vergie Nygren, Ivah Alex-
ander, Ella Peterson and Elva
Shaughnessy. Frannie Nothdurft,
Linda Hollowell, and grandmoth-
ers-to-be Lori Hannah of West-
minster, Colo., and Pat Cozad,
Oberlin, were in attendance also.
Hostesses were Jan Badsky, Loretta
McFee and Joyce Ploussard.

Church services were held on
Sunday with the United Methodist
Church of Jennings and Dresden.

Recent guests: Florence Jones -

Don and Shirley Carlisle, Lorene
Anderson of Lakewood, Colo., Dor-
othy Stephens of Selma, Calif.;
Dena Gillespie - Pastor Glenn and
Betty Krebs, Jessica Bovee, Earl
and Pat Hartzog, June Vavroch;
Garrah Gaumer - Pastor Glenn
and Betty Krebs; Vergie Nygren -
Estella Waldo, Goldie Raulston;
Hazel Flaska - Nola Thompson,
Olga Anderson, Don Karnes, Myrna
Lacina; Ruby McKenna - Phil and
Annalea Janousek,  John McDer-
mott, Bobby Chambers, Donna
Chambers, Ed and Gloria Mc-
Kenna, Earl and Pat Hartzog; Erma
Holt - Donna Metcalf, John Met-
calf, David and Metcalf; Hattie
Olson - Karen Peebles, Sheri
Steinemann of Denver, Sheila Wa-
ters and Karin, Palau Island; Neva
Campbell - Marian Fraker; Ella
Peterson - Goldie Raulston; Elsie
Macy - Marian Fraker. Also visit-
ing were Opal Rolland, Keith and
Dorothy Laidig of Seattle, Wash.,
Boyd and Thelma Bainter of Green
Valley, Ariz., and Paula Bainter of
Ellsworth.

Herndon News
By Carrol Ginther

Wilma Tongish entertained class-
mates and friends of the class of
1943 and 1948 with a champagne
reception at the Tongish home late
Saturday afternoon before they at-
tended the Herndon Alumni Ban-
quet. Guests were Denis Tongish,
Don and Joan Grafel, Bob and Vera
Bobinmyer, Georgia Moore, Bob
and Geraldine Nemeth, Ruth and
Ray Coursey, Clemens and Rose
Kogl, and Lloyd and Betty Harden.

Bob, Liane, Rebekka and Ann
Martin attended the high school
graduation of Amber Martin at
North Platte, Neb. She is Ann
Martin’s great-granddaughter. Pat
and Elsie Haller of Hemingford,
Neb., were Friday visitors of Ann
Martin.

John Pochop, Colton, Calif., was
a Thursday visitor of Monica Solko.
He spent 10 days visiting family and
friends in the Herndon and Atwood
area.

Carol Solko, Hays, was a last
weekend guest of her mother,
Monica Solko. Ron and Rodney
Solko, Oberlin, were Saturday din-
ner guests and Kimberly and Diana
Solko, Oberlin, were also Saturday
visitors.

Regis Kogl of Lakewood, Colo.,

and Michelle Solko of Phoenix,
Ariz., spent Wednesday and Thurs-
day with Helen Marintzer. Dan and
Jo Marintzer, Hastings, Neb., and
Ray and Ruth Coursey, Littleton,
Colo., were weekend guests of
Helen Marintzer. James and Linda
Jackson, Aurora, Colo., were Sun-
day visitors.

Mildred Kleidosty accompanied
John, Teresa and Brandon Kleid-
osty to North Platte, where she spent
the weekend. They attended the
high school graduation of her grand-
daughter, Mary Beth Kleidosty.
After graduation, dinner followed at
the home of John and Bette
Kleidosty. Additional guests were
the Tony Kleidosty family and
Philip Kleidosty.

Jim Cox and James, of Richmond,
Va., spent Memorial Day with his
parents, Frank and Wynemah Cox.
Jim attended his 25th high school re-
union at the Herndon Alumni Ban-
quet. Dave Cox of Hays also spent
Memorial Day with his parents.

Joe and Nadine Green, Dave,
Baron and Emma Green, Connie,
Jerry and Kylie Reitcheck, and
Jeanie, Mitchell and Brittny Tuma
of Colby, spent last weekend with
Dave and Debbie Unger and Patty

and Bob Chartier at Ozawkie. While
there, they attended the drag races
at Topeka.

Les and Myrna Pettera, Loveland,
Colo., spent the past week with his
mother, Edie Pettera. They came to
celebrate his 50th class reunion with
the Herndon alumni. Sunday, they
all were guests of Kent and Chris
Wood for a cookout. Monday they
visited Hattie Toth, Bob and Julie
Hafner and the Patsy Pettera family.

Bart Ecker, son of Sharon Ecker
and the late Eugene Ecker, gradu-
ated from Fort Hays State Univer-
sity on May 17. He graduated cum
laude with a Bachelor of Arts De-
gree in history. During college, he
was on the dean’s honor roll, was a
Phi Alpha Theta Honor Society (his-
tory honor society) member, and
named to 2002 and 2003 Who’s
Who Among Students in American
Universities and Colleges. A recep-
tion followed graduation at the
home of Troy Ecker of Hays.

Joan and Don Grafel hosted an
early Saturday afternoon get-to-
gether in honor of his 60th class re-
union. Classmates and spouses
present were Bob and Vera Bobin
myer, McCook; and Georgia Moore
of Hays.

The Tenth Annual Selden An-
tique Tractor and Car on June 1 was
a big success. Everyone had lots of
fun, sun and food. The boys are al-
ready planning next years’ show.

The Harvesters 4-H Club, in co-
operation with the Countryside Vet-
erinary Clinic of Oberlin, will be
having a small pet clinic from 9 to
11 a.m. on Friday at the city build-
ing in Selden.  They will be giving
vaccinations and treatments for
fleas, ticks and worms.

On May 22 at Senior Citizens,
Don Smith won high, Don Shaw
took second, Vesta Shea got low and
Dorothy Lovin had the most kings.
On May 29, Anna Albers won high,
Irene Kruse took second, Leone
Porsch got low and Catherine
Campbell had the most tens. Other
members present included: Royce
Cook, Lola Cook, Cecelia Ottley,
Betty James, Harold Schiltz, Edna

Schiltz, Gene Rogers and Alfred
Albers. On June 5, the seniors will
be having potluck.

Birthdays and anniversaries: May
29 - Joe Geisinger, Robert Wessel,
Jan Juenemann; May 30 - Dick
Stevenson, Devin Spresser; June 1
- Gary Gillum; June 2 - Charles
Focke; June 3 - Greg Bruggeman,
Charlene Shaw, Abbie Miller,
Michael Juenemann; June 4 - Rob-
ert and Patsy Wessel, Larry and
Marge Miller; June 5 - Mindy
Rogers, Steve and Judy Rogers;
June 6 - Mike Schlageck, Tammy
Robinson, Gerald and Arvilla
Juenemann; June 7 - Gary and
Shirley Emigh; June 8 - Randy
Sulzman, Melissa Laboto; June 9 -
Helen Juenemann, Joyce Juene-
mann, Rick and Betty Hickert, Bar-
bara Wenger; June 10 - Don
Spresser; June 11 - Tom Juene-
mann.

COMBINES &
EQUIPMENT

2001 Case IH 2366 920E 800S
2000 Case IH 2388 1315E /1010S
1998 Case IH 2366 1140E/920S
1997 Case IH 2166 1680E/1290S
1994 Case IH 1688 2500 hrs.
1981 Case IH 1680 1888 hrs.
2-2002 Case IH 2208 Cornheads 30”
1999 Case IH 1020 25’ Flex Head
1998 JD 1293 Cornhead
1995 JD 930 Platform
1988 Case IH 1680 3216 hrs.
1988 Case IH 1020 25’ Flex

Best Buys in Used Equipment

TRACTORS
2000 Case IH MX 220 MFD 1100 hrs.
1990 Case IH 7120 2WD 4280 hrs.
1989 Case IH 7130 2WD 5000 hrs.
1981 Case 2290 2WD 6600 hrs,.
1977 IHC 186 Hydro w/dual 3100 Ldr
1990 JD 4555 2WD 5400 hrs.

EQUIPMENT
Case IH 955 8RN Planter
Case IH 900 9RN Planter
Blu-Jet Subtiller II 7-30
Orthman 8350 Cult 12R
1997 Case IH 8465A Baler
1995 Case IH 8312 Disc Moco
1992 Case IH 8370 14’ Moco

CURLY OLNEY’S
PARTS & SERVICE CENTER

MCCOOK, NEB. • 308-345-4890
 • 800-543-7512

IMPERIAL, NEB.• 308-882-4221
• 800-392-6823

Call 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week


